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Hello, and welcome to the first edition of the resurrected Broughton Bulletin. Brought 
to you by local charity, Broughton Community Sports Association (BCSA), with content 
compiled by local residents and groups. 

The Bulletin will be brought to you quarterly. This is very much a 
community publication, so if you have anything you would like to submit, please take 
a look at the content submission deadlines at the back of the bulletin. Throughout the 
pages we are featuring photos taken by residents of our wonderful town. Check out the 
photo credits on the back page to see who took each photo.

In our Spring editition, we wanted to give you an overview of all the different groups and 
organisations in Broughton, some which are quite well known, and some that you may-
be didn’t know existed. They bring you a brief summary about their group and all 
information on how you can join. 
Broughton Town Council give you some important updates about our town and we pro-
vide you with some key events to look forward to. Future publications of the Bulletin will 
feature more articles, reviews and updates of up and coming events and activities as the 
world starts to open up again.

In order to help the environment and to keep cost low, all editions of the Broughton 
Bulletin are available as a digital copy, with a limited number printed and distributed 
around town for those who would perhaps struggle to access this online. If you would 
like to be added to our list to recieve a physical copy though your door please contact us 
using the details below, or pick up a copy from a local shop.

We hope you enjoy this edition, if you have any feedback or suggestions please get in 
touch using the information below.

Elizabeth Welch | Editor
lizi@thisisbcsa.co.uk | 07896601071

Welcome

Did you know?

The lilly of the valley 
is Broughton’s official 
flower!
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Broughton Community and 
Sports Association

BCSA is a registered charity made up of volunteers from 
Broughton. Our aim is to improve community health, physical 
activity and social cohesion.   We do this by supporting local 
community groups and organising local events.

Despite lockdown restrictions we helped to deliver some 
fantastic community initiatives in Broughton. In June we 
supported Broughton Town Council’s scarecrow competition
 to improve morale during the COVID pandemic. BCSA wanted to make the event as inclusive as 
possible by giving free bales of hay to residents so they could join in too. We gave residents the 
opportunity to donate money to a local cause during the hay bale collection, and in total 
residents collectively donated £135 for The Health Tree Foundation. All the money raised was 
used to purchase items from the Amazon wish list for patients and staff at Scunthorpe General 
Hospital.   

Over the summer we ran the Community Lockdown Champion Awards, enabling our community 
to show their support to some amazing people that have gone above and beyond 
during the pandemic.

Every year the charity aims to improve social cohesion by hosting community events for 
residents. Due to the current COVID pandemic, we could not do this. Instead, we encouraged 
residents to connect virtually via our Facebook page “Christmas tree” competition and spread a 
little cheer with our Community Secret Santa Event. The aim was to spread positivity and improve 
wellbeing.  Generous donations from Co-Op, Tesco and Morrisons meant that we were able to 
give away more prizes to residents, some of which were gratefully received. 60 residents took 
part in our Secret Santa event and we donated mince pies to Wells Court, Carseld and 
Castlethorpe Nursing home.

We are now turning our attention to 2021. We are kicking off this year by bringing back the 
Broughton Bulletin, which we hope will allow Broughtonians to stay more connected, get involved 
in community events and allow local groups to share their information with residents, not on social 
media. We are also working on some exciting spring and summer activities for the community, 
including an Easter Raffle to raise money for the Broughton Wombles, visit thisisbcsa.co.uk for 
more information.

If you would like to help in improving facilities and activities in Broughton then please get in 
contact. We are a friendly and supportive committee that welcome new ideas.  The next 
Broughton Community and Sports Association (BCSA) meeting will be the AGM held via zoom 
on Tuesday 11th May at 19:45 followed by a general meeting at 20:30. 
Please email info@thisisbcsa.co.uk if you would like details of how to join.
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St Mary’s Church
St Mary’s Church is the Parish Church for Broughton and although the COVID pandemic has 
meant that we have been restricted in our activities, we continue to do what we can to provide a 
place for anyone in the town to come to think and pray and we continue to pray fro everyone in 
the community.  As long as we are allowed we are holding public services on:
Sundays at 10.45 am and Thursdays at 10.00 am

The Church is also open 8.45 am - midday on Thursdays for anyone to come in to think or pray.
Weekly services are posted on the YouTube channel for St Hybald’s Church, Hibaldstow, with 
some occasional services posted on the St Mary’s YouTube 
channel.  Articles are also regularly posted on my blog: http://hybaldsrector.blogspot.com

Easter is coming up at the beginning of April, but at the time of writing we’re not sure what we’ll 
be allowed to do, so please check our Facebook page, the weekly News Sheet and the Parish 
Magazine for updates (the News sheet and the Parish magazine are available in church).
If there’s anything you think we may be able to help with, please drop into church when it’s open 
or contact me.
With my love and prayers,
David

Broughton town Council
Speed Signs: Broughton Council are installing two permanent flashing speed signs on two of 
Broughton’s roads shortly – Appleby Lane and Ermine Street. The Community Speedwatch 
initiative has been delayed but will be progressing very soon.

Digital Infrastructure: Two companies have recently put presentations to Broughton Town 
Council on fibre to the home. To register your interest, please CLICK HERE

Vandalism of the Woods: Broughton Town Council were saddened to hear of the damage 
caused to trees in the woods. The woods are a huge part of Broughton and to ensure they are 
there for future generations, we need to ensure they are looked after with pride. Please report 
any anti-social behaviour in the woods and Broughton to the Police 101.

Scarecrow Event: Broughton Town Council are delighted to announce that the Town Scare-
crow Event will return for 2021 over the weekend of 25th - 27th June 2021.

How to contact Broughton Town Council
Telephone: 01652 659441
Email: admin@broughtontowncouncil.co.uk
Mayor: Cllr Paul Senior
Deputy Mayor: Cllr Louise Price
Council members: Cllrs Dan Leitch, Holly Mumby-Croft MP, Keith Portess, Carol Ross, 
NeilSimpson, Paul Tattersfield, Cath Whittingham
Town Clerk: Gary Johnson
Deputy Clerk: Sonia Baig
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North Lincs Beekeepers
North Lincs Beekeepers, who usually meet in the Village Hall on the last Monday of the 
month, are presently holding some meetings on Zoom.
If you would like more information about membership and our activities please contact 
the secretary on teresagraham.nlbkd@gmail.com

Broughton Allotment & Leisure 
Gardeners Association
Broughton Allotment Association was formed in 2007 by plot-holders with the aim of creating a 
community-based organisation representing the interests of fellow plot holders and local 
gardeners.  Run by volunteers from the allotment - with the officials and committee being 
elected at the AGM – the Association aims to provide a friendly and sociable environment so 
that plot holders and local gardeners can share advice, expertise, seeds, plants and produce. 
It also sells discounted bulk buy allotment supplies.

The Association runs a number of events throughout the year including open days, garden 
visits, attending local shows and cookery demonstrations. Information* on events can be found 
in the quarterly newsletters, Facebook page and website.

*Website – https://sites.google.com/site/broughtonallotment
Message Board – bit.ly/broughtonplotsgroup
Newsletters – bit.ly/broughtonplotsqtly
Facebook -  bit.ly/broughtonplotsFB

Currently membership of the Allotment Association is £3.50 per annum and is open to any 
plot holder or local gardener.  A new tenant gets a year free membership with a welcome pack 
when they sign up with the council, which illuminates all key areas concerning getting started.
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Broughton Walking Group
The group is run to encourage walking for health in and around Broughton.  We run a combination 
of health walks (3 miles / 90 mins duration) and longer walks approx 6/7miles for those who like 
further distance. 
Walks are held on a Wednesday and occasional Saturday and vary between Broughton based 
(local woods / river) and local destinations which may involve a short car journey.
Where possible there is the option of refreshments on completion of each walk by prior 
arrangement.

We have fully trained walk leaders who are also compliant in first aid .
The group is friendly, sociable and aims to walk at a pace that slightly raises the heart rate.
To join the group and see updates on our schedule join Broughton Walking Group on Facebook or 
contact Roger Bonnett on 07799374288

Currently all walks are suspended due to Covid 19 but updates will be 
communicated when able to restart.

Broughton Dramatic Society
Broughton Dramatic Society is an amateur dramatic group which performs two plays per year at 
the Village Hall. We are a registered charity that aims to make dramatic arts accessible to all and 
to promote and improve wellbeing, through high-quality performance. As part of our 
charitable focus, we often give out free tickets to deserving causes; we support, for example, our 
local pensioners’ group.
We have been fundraising over the past few years so that we can renovate our rehearsal room,
located behind the church. We have recently been able to connect to a fresh water supply and 
our aim now is to fix the roof. We are hopeful that, thanks to the generosity of the community and
grants from Broughton Town Council and North Lincolnshire Council, work will start on the repairs
later this year. Last year, due to COVID restrictions, we were unable to perform any plays. 
Instead, we moved online, putting out videos and hosting an online quiz night via our Facebook 
Page. 
In 2021, we are hoping, finally, to be able to bring our performance of ‘Haggard’ to the Village 
Hall. This play is best described as a bawdy romp and has had us all in stitches from the get-go! 
Perpetually hard-up, lecherous, conceited, dishonest and drunk, the eighteenth-century Squire 
Amos Haggard was first conceived by Michael Green and subsequently brought to television 
screens in Eric Chappell’s much-loved ITV series in the 1990s. In Chappell’s stage adaptation, 
our anti-hero disguises himself as the notorious bar brawler ‘One-Eyed Will’, seduces a member 
of the aristocracy, poisons himself, survives an encounter with ‘Death’, fights a duel and ends up 
in prison waiting to be hanged! His son Roderick and servant Grunge are his not-so-faithful 
companions. It’s a fast-moving, hilarious script and we can’t wait to bring it to the Village hall! 
Watch this space for news of its performance in November 2021, fingers crossed!
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Broughton in Bloom
The group was started approx 4 years ago to introduce floral displays at strategic areas in 
Broughton and Wressle. Several raised beds have been set up in locations to give maximum 
effect to residents and visitors. Bulbs have been planted on the grass bank opposite woods on 
Ermine st , top of Church wall on High Street and also outside the library to give spring colour. 
There is also a communal herb garden outside the village hall for all to use. 2 recently created 
wildflower beds are now maturing in the church yard and Church Lane graveyard.

The group of volunteers has worked with Broughton community groups including W.I. , Primary 
school, St Hughes school, Allotment association, Brownies, Guides, Toddlers, Wells Court and 
Church.Funding is provided by volunteer donations and local council support.
In 2020 Broughton won best kept small town and cemetery awards in the North Lincolnshire 
area.

If interested in helping the current band of volunteers join “Broughton in Bloom” on Facebook or 
contact Roger Bonnett 07799374288

Purple Polio 2020
In 1979, Rotary International began its fight against Polio, immunising 6 million children in the 
Philippines.  In 1985 it launched Polio Plus, joining forces with WHO and UNICEF in 1988.
The Poliovirus mainly effects children under the age of 5 years old.  Since 1985 over 2.5 Billion 
children worldwide have been immunised against the Poliovirus, with only 121 cases remaining 
worldwide as of 30th Sept 2020, these being in only 2 countries; Pakistan & Afghanistan. Africa 
was declared Polio free in August 2020 after no cases of “wild polio” in the last 4 years.
Rotary adopted the slogan “Purple 4 Polio”, highlighting the Campaign by planting purple crocus-
es.
The permanent global cessation of circulation of the poliovirus is the aim of a multinational pub-
lic health effort begun in 1988, led by the World Health Organization (WHO), the United Nations 
Children’s Fund (UNICEF) and the Rotary Foundation, when at the time there were 350,000 
cases in 125 countries
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Bloomin Wombles
It has now been a month since the inception of Bloomin Wombles, it has shot up from zero 
to 80+ in a month. We are a group of like minded people who care about our community. The 
original idea was to support the Broughton in Bloom team, contribute to and enhance their great 
work.
We have great community support as well as from North Lincs Council who have supplied PPE, 
Equipment and waste collection.  Our Wombles are regularly stopped from their work by the 
public and praised for their efforts. It is heartwarming to see Broughton residents pulling togeth-
er with a common goal x  (any suggestions will be accepted) andddd... not forgetting our Junior 
Wombles 20 plus which makes us a Hundred strong

Broughton Runners
During the first lockdown we started workout sessions to help people stay motivated, but other 
than that our runners have been keeping themselves busy with virtual challenges.
We have anywhere from 15 to 50 people taking part for each challenge. The challenges have 
been made up of mileage targets and group mileage targets (where everyone clubs together to 
hit the mileage). There is also a single distance challenge where you have to run a set distance 
in one run and also an elevation target where you have to hit the amount of elevation in a set 
period.
Not all challenges have been completed just for fun though, with one of those challenges 
generating £80 for Lindsay Lodge Hospice.Then of course we have the Brutaliser which has 
allowed people to have the feel of an event without breaking any COVID guidelines. 
This year we are planning the return of our annual Broughton burn in September, watch this 
space.

Broughton Ladies country club
Broughton Ladies Country Club has been running for over 60 years. Ann Smith is our hard work-
ing secretary and Jan Foster is the President of the club. We hold monthly meetings on the first 
Monday of the month (except bank holidays) in the village hall back room. The meetings are held 
in January, February, April, May, June, September, and October. During March the club 
usually runs a trip to the local theatre and therefore there is no meeting that month. During July 
and December we usually go to a local restaurant for a meal. Our November meeting is in the 
hall and is usually a pie and pea supper or a buffet supper. January is our AGM. We do not 
usually have a meeting during August. At each meeting Ann arranges for various speakers from 
different occupations and charities. We charge £2:00 for each meeting which includes a cup of 
tea or coffee and biscuits. This fee covers the cost of the hall hire and a small donation to the 
speakers choice of charity. We also hold two coffee mornings during the year, one in July and 
one in November, this fund raising is vital to the club and again we hope to start them again 
soon.New members will always be made welcome, and we look forward to seeing you. As with 
many organisations we have been hit hard due to Covid restrictions and are looking forward to a 
time when we can meet up again. We now have a Facebook page and we will be posting 
updates on this in the very near future so please check it out.
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1st Broughton Scout Group
Could you Volunteer for 1st Broughton Scout Group?

As we emerge into a post Covid-world soon, let’s all hope for much better times ahead and a 
closer normal than we have for a long time.  1st Broughton Scout Group has been providing 
youth services to the young people of the area for over 75 years and we are now preparing for 
the future.

Our youth numbers have dropped throughout the pandemic, but all evidence points to the fact 
that when young people can return to face to face scouting we are likely to see an explosion in 
children applying to join scouts.  The mental and physical health of our young people has suf-
fered over the past year, social responsibility and community cohesion has been replaced by 
isolation and self-preservation.

But these issues have not just affected young people, it has in fact affected young and not so 
young alike.  Loneliness has never been higher and happiness in short supply.  1st Broughton 
Scout Group, wishes to meet the need to provide quality, exciting, adventurous, skills based 
youth provision to every young person aged 6-18 when the time comes.  To be able to meet the 
need, we need more adult volunteers to join our already strong and committed team of leaders.  
There is a role for everyone who want to contribute to our core purpose of scouting through a 
skills for life programme.  We don’t want to have to turn any young person away.

New adult volunteers will not only support the national effort of rebuilding our society from the 
youth-up, but will become a member of a friendly supportive local family of likeminded people 
within a world-wide organisation.  Here are just a few of the benefits to you:

• Join a community within the community – mutual support and friendship assured;
• Be a member of the Noble Peace Prized nominated global movement of scouts and guides;
• Flexible training scheme, providing you with skills that can be applied outside scouting;
• Opportunity to share the stars, see the smiles and endure the challenges.

We need your help, but after a year of lock down – don’t you need us?  So why volunteer – why 
not? JOIN the Team and let’s have some fun :-) We all deserve it!!

To discuss volunteer leadership roles, or to sign your son or daughter up to one of our sections, 
email Stuart the Group Scout Leader at stuartmarritt@gmail.com
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2nd Broughton Brownies
2nd Broughton Brownies was formed on 14th June 1977, we have over 40 years of Girlguiding 
history. 
Girlguiding gives girls their own space, a space where they can really be themselves with other 
girls and share the experience of growing up as a girl in today’s world. 
What makes Brownies special?
We are for all girls, whatever their background and circumstances. We offer them fun, exciting 
activities and the chance to make life-long friends.
We are open to all girls,  of all faiths and none.
Our unit is fully integrated to include girls with disabilities.
Girls can participate in a wide range of activities at our unit meetings, special events, day trips, 
sleepovers, camps and holidays. Activities include arts and crafts or recipes, playing energetic 
games, taking part in community action projects, or zooming down zip wires!
Brownies is always packed with fun and there is always lots taking place. 
If your daughter would like to join us, register your daughter’s interest with Girlguiding and select 
2nd Broughton Brownies, a unit leader will then get in touch with you. 
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/information-for-parents/register-your-daughter/
Whatever inspires your daughter, whatever her passions and interests, Girlguiding offers her the 
chance to develop her potential, make friends and have fun.
We look forward to hearing from you.
Thank you 
Brown Owl 

1st Broughton Brownies
st Broughton Brownies have continued online Zoom meetings weekly on a Wednesday through 
the lockdowns with a few socially distanced face to face meetings in the autumn term. Watch out 
for the daffodils along the Church wall, we planted them with the help of Broughton Bloom! We 
are hoping to start meeting in person again sometime after Easter.

Any girls age between 7 and 10 who would like to join us can register at https://www.girlguiding.
org.uk/information-for-parents/register-your-daughter/
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1st Broughton Guides
Broughton Guides meet Wednesdays during school term time and are part of Girlguiding. Over 
the last year we have been meeting mainly on Zoom but did manage a few face-to-face meet-
ings in September and October. We have had quite a lot of fun on zoom with goats visiting us, 
a Harry Potter Tour of Scotland and much more but we are ready to get back to proper Guiding. 
We are hoping to return to some form of normality soon and have lots of plans for the future. 
Guides is for girls aged 10-14. At Guides you plan your own meetings and explore new places, 
the Unit goes on camps, holidays and trips. We enjoy exciting events such as the Big Gig pop 
concert which is only for Guides. We also have our fabulous festival – Wellies and Wristbands.  
Guides helps you to make a difference in your community and speak out about issues that 
matter!

Visit www.girlguiding.org.uk to find out more information and register. We have a small handful of 
spare places!



BROUGHTON AGRICULTURAL SOCIETY
BROUGHTON SHOW
The Show was started in 1945 by four farmers, J Wells, F Knapton, W Golland and C Green. 
The Gymkhana was held in a hay field adjacent to the playing field which was specially cut 
for the day and used until 1975. This was then amalgamated into the present field by the 
Playing Field Committee who ran and organised the events such as cricket and football. The 
Show Ground uses all the playing field on Scawby Road, Broughton for the show, which is 
with the kind permission of the Broughton Town Council. The grass area is flat which is ideal 
for the Horse Showing and Jumping, Horse Drawn Vehicles, Children’s Entertainment, Dog 
Show, Trade Stands and the Craft Fair which is held in the hall.  New features which include 
Heavy and Agricultural Horses and Shetland ponies have recently been introduced.
The present Chairman is Mr L Waters, Vice Chairman Mr M Capp, Treasurer Mrs M Gray and 
Secretary Mr M Richardson, who can be contacted on 07800 510612 or his e-mail address 
sutton9390@btinternet.com 
Its with great regret the committee have made the difficult decision to cancel the 2021 
Broughton agricultural show due to the current restrictions and uncertainty of been allowed 
the use of the sports field we as a committee feel its the right decision to cancel this year and 
come back bigger and better in 2022 we look forward to planning a good show and see you 
all next year. 

Broughton Womens Institute
Broughton Women’s Institute meet in the Village Hall on the 2nd Thursday of the month with 
the exception of August.  We are a friendly, lively group.  We have monthly speakers, trips 
out and a Supper Club.  Membership of the WI opens doors to learn new skills and make 
new friends. Being a Broughton WI member automatically entitles you to access events, day 
schools etc, via the Lincolnshire Humber Federation based in Brigg. Check out our Facebook 
page - Broughton Women’s Institute - to have a look at what we get up to.  Fancy coming to 
see what goes on?  We would love to welcome you.  For more information please telephone 
Sue Williams 01652 651751
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Wressle Proppant Squeeze Update
The community liason group met with  Egdon, The Environment Agency, NLC Planning and
local councillers regarding the Wressle oil site in March. Minutes from the meeting can be 
accessed here. https://egdon-community.com/our-active-sites/#wressle



BROUGHTON Ravers
WILDCATS WILL SOON BE ON THE PROWL!

Broughton Ravers Junior Football Club are proud to announce that we are now an approved 
FA Wildcat Centre for all girl’s football.

In the foreseeable future, we will be working with the Lincs FA, to organise and hold football 
sessions for girls. In turn we will receive advice, support, access to coaching courses and 
funding towards developing the new Broughton Raver Wildcats.

This will enable us to provide any girl an opportunity to be active, partake in team sports, 
build friendships and hopefully encourage confidence in them through the enjoyment of the 
game, within a safe and controlled environment. 

We plan to initially start off with developing a core Wild cats training group. Progressing into 
smaller age-related year groups, working towards all girl Raver Wildcat football teams. In 
addition to providing the support and education for willing volunteers to become coaches, 
managers and officials of the Wildcats.

If you know of a child who is interested or may benefit from an environment such as Wildcats, 
please get in touch with a club official either via our Facebook page or via our website.
Facebook - Broughton Ravers JFC
Website - www.broughtonraversjfc.com

Please don’t worry if they are not in the specified age bracket listed above, still contact us as 
we may be able to help through our footballing network. We will always endeavour to help 
where we possibly can.

In addition, if you are interested in becoming a Wildcat coach, manager or official. Please do 
get in touch, the more people we get onboard, the better chance we have of making this a 
real success.

This is a very exciting opportunity for Girls team sport in Broughton and the surrounding area. 
One that Broughton Ravers want to support, grow and make a success off.
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Broughton Cricket Club

All Stars Cricket:
Covid-19 allowing we will be delivering this national initiative for the 5 year.
It is aimed at 5 to 8 year olds.
Cost £40 for 8 1 hour fun packed sessions.
This includes a free bat, ball, rucksack, cap and personalised T-shirt 
delivered to your door.
This year we are running two separate sessions:
Boys only session starting Friday 21st May, 17.15 – 18.15.
Girls only session starting Tuesday 25th May, 17.15 – 18.15.
For more information please contact our Junior Cricket organiser 
and Head Coach Sean Clixby: 07817001667, 
sean@clixbyactiveprosport.com

Dynamos Cricket:
Covid-19 allowing we will be delivering this new national 
initiative for the first time this summer.
It is aimed at 9-11 year olds.
Cost £30 for 8 1 hour fun packed sessions.
This includes a free personalised New Balance T-shirt 
delivered to your door.
Sessions are for both boys and girls and will start on 
Tuesday 25th May, 18.30 – 19.30.
For more information please contact our Junior Cricket 
organiser and Head Coach Sean Clixby: 07817001667, 
sean@clixbyactiveprosport.com

Junior Cricket Section:
This season we will be running the following teams:
U11A team in the 1st division of the Northern Lincolnshire U11 League
U11B team in the 2nd division of the North Lincolnshire U11 League
U13 team in the Scunthorpe and District Colts League
(Also competing in the Grimsby and District U13 Cup Competition)
U15 team in the Scunthorpe and District Colts League
Covid-19 allowing these games will start in late April/early May.

We plan to hold our U11/U13 outdoor cricket coaching sessions on Friday evenings from 18.30 to 
19.30/20.00.
Covid-19 allowing these sessions will begin in late March when the weather conditions allow.
For more information please contact our Junior Cricket organiser and Head Coach Sean Clixby: 
07817001667, sean@clixbyactiveprosport.com14



Broughton through the years
Below is a photo of the Broughton Rangers FC of a century ago (1920-21)
They are pictured with the J Hett Charity Cup which they won that season, their first trophy success in a 
decade. The trophy is still played for today, in fact the current Broughton Working Men’s Club footballers 
are the holders.
They were:
Back: C Wells, G Dinsdale, F Stothard, C Nixon.
Middle: C Young, J Quickfall, J Markham, H Boulton, C Sherwood, A Codd, J Bones, J Wells, J Wells.
Front: B Skelton, J Johnson, T Ayre, H Hare, J Green.
The photo is taken on the recreation ground in Broughton, outside the British Legion Hall erected shortly 
after the Great War. In the back ground the Charabanc was used to transfer players and supporters to 
games, it was owned by Jim Wells.

The previous season, neighbours, Brigg Town beat Broughton, 2-1, in extra time in the first round. This 
time they got revenge in taking Brigg out by the same score in a first round replay, following a 1-1 draw at 
Broughton.

The local Scunthorpe Star newspaper claimed “Broughton’s record gates were broken” during the drawn 
encounter. It was likely that more than 1000 people were watching the game on what is now the current 
recreation ground and the local newspaper the Scunthorpe Star showed quite a lot of interest in the hos-
tile Broughton crowds.  A number of complaints were to be registered to the Lincolnshire Football Associ-
ation, including during the Junior County Cup Match against Scunthorpe Liberals.

The newspaper correspondent continued to show a great deal of interest in Broughton and was less than 
impressed that Sherwood had been dropped for Boulton, under the Pseudonym ‘the watcher’ they felt 
sure that Sherwood would appear in another teams colours before the end of the season.

By the time they reached final, which like many matches of the time, went to a replay, Sherwood accom-
panied Boulton alongside Skelton in the half back line and helped Broughton to a 4 - 2 win against Win-
terton.

The team captain Charles Nixon was presented with the cup by Mr A.A. Rhodes and the large concourse 
of Broughton Supporters carried him down the town holding it aloft. This was the start of a sweep of 22 
trophies in 10 years.
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Content Deadline Submission
lizi@thisisbcsa.co.uk

Summer Deadline: Sunday May 30th  	       Autumn Deadline: Sunday August 29th
Winter Deadline: Sunday 28th November     Spring’22 Deadline: Sunday 27th February

Important contacts
BCSA						      info@thisisbcsa.co.uk
Broughton Town Council			   admin@broughtontowncouncil.co.uk
Broughton in Bloom				    Roger Bonnett 07799374288
Broughton Dramatic Society		  broughtondramatics@gmail.com
Walking Group					     Roger Bonnett 07799374288
Runners Group					    broughtonburn@gmail.com
NL Bee Keepers					    teresagraham.nlbkd@gmail.com
Church						      rev.eames@gmail.com
Allotment Society				    broughtonplots@gmail.com
Broughton Ravers				    https://www.broughtonraversjfc.com/
Broughton Cricket				    sean@clixbyactiveprosport.com
Bloomin Wombles				    waynegammon1961@gmail.com
Broughton Scout Group			   stuartmarritt@gmail.com
Broughton WI	 				    Sue Williams 01652 651751
Ladies Country Club				    Jackie Barr 01652656959
Broughton Agricultural Society		  sutton9390@btinternet.com
Broughon Girl Guiding	 		  www.girlguiding.org.uk
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Up and Coming Events
25th - 27th June - Broughton Scarecrow Competition
September - Broughton Burn
November - Broughton Dramatic Society Present ‘Haggard’


